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Approval of Application for Major Change - Tanalith E 3463 - 
NO.2015-0102 

 

We refer to your application for a change to the biocidal product authorisation for Tanalith E 3463 – 

NO-2015-0102 (R4BP3 case no. BC-HX016491-20) 

 

According to Article 50 (2) in Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 concerning the making available on the 

market and use of biocidal products, changes to the conditions laid down in a biocidal product 

authorisation shall be approved by the Competent Authority. Changes to a product authorisation are 

further described in Regulation (EU) No 354/2013.  

 

Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 and Regulation (EU) No 354/2013 are implemented in Norwegian law 

through the Norwegian Biocide Regulation of 18 April 2017 No. 480. 

 

The change to Tanalith E 3463 concerns the substitution of the active substance Basic Copper 

Carbonate with the active substance Granulated Copper, and is classified as a major change, in 

accordance with the criteria laid down in Title 2/3 of the Annex to Regulation (EU) No. 354/2013. 

 

Decision 

Subject to Articles 19 and 50 of the BPR, cf. § 1 of the Norwegian Biocide Regulation, the Norwegian 

Environment Agency approves the proposed change to Tanalith E 3463.  

  

No other changes than the above mentioned is accepted with this letter. Apart from the change(s) 

outlined above, the authorisation conditions as stated in the authorisation letter dated 17.08.2015 are 

valid.  

 

Arch Timber Protection LTD 

Wheldon Rd.  

HD2 1YU  

Castleford  

United Kingdom 

  

 

 

Oslo, 18.10.2018 

 

 

Your ref.: 
[Your ref.] 

Our ref. : 
2014/14014 

Contact person:  
Kjetil Haugstad 

https://echa-access.echa.europa.eu/r4bp-web-authority/case/,DanaInfo=r4bp-main.echa.europa.eu,SSL+na-mrs.xhtml?id=BC-HX016491-20
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The revised SPC is uploaded to R4BP3. In some cases a PDF-file of the SPC is automatically generated 

in R4BP3. In such cases, please refer to the uploaded SPC in XML-format, as the automatically 

generated PDF-file generally seems to contain some errors. 

 

 

 

Appeal 

This decision can be appealed to the Ministry of Climate and Environment, in accordance with Article 

28 of the Public Administration Act.  The complaint must be submitted to the Norwegian 

Environment Agency within 3 weeks after receipt of this letter, in accordance with Article 29 of the 

Public Administration Act.  

 

 

Best regards 

Norwegian Environment Agency 

 

 

This document has been signed electronically 

 

Trine-Lise Torgersen Kjetil Haugstad 

Head of Section Senior Adviser 

 

 

 

 

 

 


